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Bronek Wedzicha, M0DAF, VMARS Publications Editor and 
Treasurer, demonstrating his very fine WWII Collins TCS 12 

transmitter receiver at the 2014 National Hamfest  

National Hamfest, Newark  
26th-27th September 2014  
VMARS were delighted to have been able to exhibit at the two-day National Hamfest held at the 
Newark Showground in Nottinghamshire and what a ‘bumper’ show it turned out to be. If the 
success of the event can be measured by the capacity crowd of visitors, the trade stands and 
interest in what VMARS had to offer and two lines of ‘car-booters’ on the outside area, all with 
various ham treasures and plenty of vintage equipment, this was indeed a ‘bumper’ event. We 
spotted an Eddystone 730/4, a plethora of Clansman HF and VHF manpacks plus boat-loads of 
ancillaries, a Racal Syncal 2000 complete with frame/bag, in working order, a Command 
transmitter and some crystal sets, to say nothing of myriads of components to suit every type of 
constructor. One of our members obtained a very nice BC-375 and associated BC-348, three 
tuning coils a Dynamotor and a T17 mike, in fact a complete station which, by early afternoon on 
Friday, was on its way to a new home in Wales. I hesitated briefly over a very nice VHF/UHF 
modern Park Air transceiver, only to find it gone twenty minutes later when I had decided to make 
the purchase. One of our newest members who enrolled on the day had bought an HRO-1 receiver 
in fair condition and was showing it to us on the stand. 
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